Asset Performance Directorate (APD) Arrangements for the Olympic Games and the Paralympic Games
Within APD staff will be expected to provide the broad flexibility previously outlined in our discussions and correspondence with the trade unions. Namely:
· Accepting changes to shift patterns at short notice, which might include shift length, start/finish time and roster pattern;

· Working from varied/different work locations if requested;

· Undertaking different types of work (for which they are of course competent);

· Working alongside others who would not normally work in those areas to meet the requirements placed on LU by the Games;

· Subject to local consultation, it might also be necessary to roster overtime in some areas;

· Agreeing to work overtime at times when they would not normally expect to do so, and more extensively than would otherwise be required (normal over time rates would apply)

However, it is recognised that the Olympic plans within APD will require staff to work flexibly outside the core period of the Olympic and Paralympic Games. This may result in staff providing flexibility in the two weeks prior to the start of the Olympics, in the period between the Olympics and Paralympics, as well as a catch up periods afterwards. We anticipate that, in total, this period of flexibility will last for nine weeks from 16 July to 16 September 2012. The specific implications for staff will be subject to further consultation at local level, where any specific issues can be addressed.

